
R.E.H.A. 

Ranchview Estates Quartet Homeowners Association 

Naperville, IL 

 

TO: Naperville City Council, 

 Kasey Evans, Community Planner 

CC: Hany Tadorus and Marine Hana , owners 1821 Appaloosa Dr. 

RE: 1821 Appaloosa Drive, Illegal Patio and Fence 

FROM: Ranchview Estates Quartet Homeowners Association, PO Box 6114, Woodridge, IL 60517 - Jean Pare’, 

President, 630-548-2603 

 DATE: November 7, 2017 

During the public comment period regarding the petition of the owners of 1821 Appaloosa Dr. for a deviation 

from the Naperville Municipal Code for their patio and fence, the Board of Directors of Ranchview Estates Quartet 

Homeowners Association (REHA) submitted a statement to the Naperville Planning and Zoning Commission in 

favor of the variance requested by the owners.  We also spoke briefly in favor of the variance at the November 1, 

2017 public hearing. 

A copy of that statement has been provided to members of the Council. In that statement we expressed not only 

our opinion regarding the size of the patio, but outlined in detail the changes which would have to be made to the 

structure for it to be acceptable.  The family has agreed to follow our requirements and to submit detailed plans 

for changes as work progresses. 

Although the Planning and Zoning Commission denied the petition by a vote of 4 to 3, the REHA Board remains in 

favor of the variance being granted.  The Board has the authority to require the removal or modification of any 

exterior addition to a townhome in the association, however, in this case, we choose to work with the family to 

bring the patio into compliance with REHA Rules & Regulations.  We feel this can be attained and that with the 

modifications agreed upon, the patio and fence will fit into the REHA community. 

 

 

 
















